An Experience of A Lifetime


The partnership between Carara National Park of Costa Rica and Southern Illinois University of Edwardsville is a beautiful thing that I believe made my educational experience here at SIUE real.  After two years of learning science from a classroom I made the decision to take this trip to Costa Rica.  Although I had to empty my savings, which is a difficult choice to make as a college student, I decided this experience would provide me with more knowledge than I could ever have received here in the United States.  I could not have been more right.  The trip to Costa Rica opened my eyes to biology and international culture in ways that could not be matched in any classroom.


Coming from a small town in central Illinois I had never had much of a chance to get out and experience the biological and cultural diversity of the world.  By going to Costa Rica the pictures in the text books finally became real to me.  From waking up to watch the endangered Scarlet Macaws fly over the park to watching a huge sea turtle lay eggs in the sand, all of us students on the trip were simply in awe of the environment.  Another huge asset of the trip was getting to learn about the culture of the area.  We were able to go into the towns several times and interact with the natives which even got me putting my high school Spanish class to use.  The best source of culture was the park staff who treated all the students and staff from SIUE like family.  One of the carpenters even invited us into his home, which is not typical for their culture.  He had put a lot of work into creating this humble abode out of mismatched materials, and it was inspiring to see how blessed we truly are. For our standards it may have been a shack, but it was beautiful.  His home was full of love and he welcomed us in by saying “tu es mi familia”, which in English means you are my family.

  
I have never been more proud of being an SIUE student than I was when I saw the research station SIUE built for Carara Park.  This station was not only a convenient place for us to stay during the length of our trip, but it meant so much to the people.  They were so proud of the building that we built.  Due to our continued support and upkeep they are able to allow research groups to rent it out.  This building helps them gain income for the park, and enables them to allow students from many different universities to learn about the diversity of the area.


This program will be the one major thing about my education here at SIUE that will really stand out in my memory and continue to impact me throughout my life.  The trip to Costa Rica renewed my love of science that had gotten so buried by textbooks and long lectures, and reminded me of all the things I have left to see and do in my biology career.  It reassured me that biology is the field I want to dedicate my life to in a way that has never made me doubt my career choice since.  Cutting this program would be a major tragedy because it would keep other students from getting the chance to have this life-changing experience, and it would greatly affect the park that we have become so important to. 

Catherine Nichols

